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March/April  2023 

Here’s What’s Happening 
Kendrick-Juliaetta & 7 Ridges Community News 

kendrickjuliaetta.com 

kj7newsletter3@gmail.com 

“Leaders of the Past” Mural at Juliaetta Elementary 
 

There are many stories and experiences that come from the past in the development of the Juliaetta and 
Kendrick area. In an effort to bring our history to life for students at Juliaetta Elementary School, a grant was 
written and received from the Nez Perce Tribe Local Education Program Fund to create a mural in the cafete-
ria.  This article is the first of ten that will be published in our newsletter to introduce the new mural to the 
community. 

 
The painting was created by Diane Ga-
rot, of Pierce, Idaho, a professional 
painter.  The historical information 
that is captured in this mural has been 
taken from the brochures, books, and 
information gathered by Diane, as well 
as information from the Castle Muse-
um with the wonderful assistance of 
Justin Cope and the Kendrick Museum 
with the same expertise of Sharon Har-
ris. After much discussion with towns-
people, Dorie Nelsen, and Angie Can-
non at Juliaetta Elementary School, 
Diane decided to select a few high-
lights from the past that students 
would enjoy learning about and pro-
mote pride in the history of their 
towns. 

 
Scene #1 - The Nez Perce Indian Children 
The first people that lived in the area where the Juliaetta Elementary School is 
today were the Nez Perce. They came in the spring and stayed through the 
beginning of the fall. They traveled with all their belongings loaded on goats. 
They came to this area because of the availability of animals for food as well 
as the berries and other fruits that they used for food and making dyes and 
paints. Here is a scene of some children and their mother picking the black-
berries that were so abundant. The baskets were made by the Nez Perce peo-
ple and each had a specific design that was indicative of their tribe. If you no-
tice some of the baskets had a double use...as hats.   
Angie Cannon, 3rd grade teacher, Juliaetta Elementary School 

Hill and Valley Garden 
Club 

in association with  Latah County 
Library Branches Troy and Juliaetta 

Invites you to 

Table Presentations 
with Plant and Seed 

Exchange 

Troy Community Library  

Thursday, April 13, 2023 

Juliaetta Community Library  

Tuesday, April 18, 2023 

*Bring a plant, take a plant 
*Bring seeds, take some seeds 
*Annuals, perennials, bulbs you 
have divided 
*Native plants and vegetables 
*All types are welcome 
*Recycling and composting ideas. 
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City of Juliaetta News 

Hydrant Flushing Scheduled 
City personnel will flush Juliaetta fire hydrants on 
Wednesday, March 15.  Be aware the flushing may stir 
up sediment in water lines. Run a faucet in your house 
or outside for a few minutes and the discoloration 
should subside. 
 
Clean Up Month Coming Soon! 
April 1 and April 15 are clean up days at the Juliaetta 
bulky waste site.  On these two Saturdays, only house-
hold waste will be accepted.  No demolition, metal, or 
tires will be accepted during clean up month.  E-waste, 
hazardous waste, and liquid waste are also not accept-
ed.  As a reminder, the Transfer Station is a bulky waste 
site on the second and fourth Saturdays of each month; 
all extremely large loads should be taken to the Trans-
fer Station.  Also, on the second and fourth Saturdays, 
demolition materials, metal, and tires will be accepted 
at the Transfer Station, even during clean up month. 
 
Latah County Shred Day will be held Saturday, April 22 
at the Latah County Fairgrounds in Moscow, 9:00 am-
3:00 pm. 
 
City Council Meetings 
Upcoming City Council meetings will be held on Tues-
day, March 14, 2023, and Tuesday, April 11.  These 
meetings begin at 7:00 pm. Agendas are posted in the 
window at City Hall the week before each meeting, as 
well as at cityofjuliaetta.com. The public is always wel-
come to attend. If you have an issue you would like to 
have added to the agenda, you must contact City Hall 
by noon the Wednesday before the meeting.  
 
Don’t forget to “spring ahead” for Daylight Savings 
Time on March 12.   
Wendy Sandino 

City of Kendrick News 

Kendrick residents at the December Council meeting City 
of Kendrick Resolution 17-005 to raise the city sewer 
rates was passed and beginning January 1, 2023, the first 
increase of $3.33 will be applied to your utility bill going 
from $43.05 to $46.38.       

The current sewer rate of $43.05 was raised to accom-
modate our repayment loan agreement for the Bond 
Levy that Kendrick voters passed in May of 2020.   

First Increase     $3.33     $46.38       

Second Increase  $3.33     $49.71 

Third Increase    $3.34     $53.05 

Siren System: The town siren system 
has been quiet for a while and is cur-
rently being upgraded by KME Special-
ties. The siren was installed in the six-
ties and needed modernization for it to 
function properly. Other than the noon whistle, the siren 
only rings if there is an evacuation necessary, which is 
one continuous siren blast and three siren blasts consec-
utively; this signal notifies the Fire department members 
in case the phone text dispatch system or radios are not 
working for our volunteers. 

*Lifetime dog licenses are available at city hall. Dogs 
must be on a leash in town. At-large dogs are not al-
lowed to roam; please make sure your dog is in a fenced 
area.  

*Utility bill pay is available online at cityofkendrick.com  
 
*Looking for lifeguards for the upcoming swim season. 
Please inquire at the city hall. 

City Council meetings are the third Tuesday of each 
month at 6:00 pm at the Kendrick Fire Hall. 
Rose Norris 

This Photo 

https://localwiki.org/oakland/Sirens_in_Oakland
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CAMERON EMMANUEL NEWS 

 

As spring arrives, so too do the Lenten and Easter 
seasons on the church calendar. This means that 
many traditions are taking place. One custom is the 
collection of care kits to be sent to those in need 
around the world. The ladies of the church are gath-
ering items to assemble these kits. The kits include 
one dark-colored lightweight bath-sized towel, two 
bath-sized bars of soap, one adult-sized toothbrush in 
its original packaging, one sturdy comb with packag-
ing removed, and one metal nail clippers also with 
packaging removed. Other gifts being assembled in-
clude baby and fabric kits. 

The Lenten and Easter seasons also offer the op-
portunity to expand upon our normal worship sched-
ule. Our Sunday schedule includes adult Sunday 
school at 9 a.m. with worship service following at 10 
a.m. Lenten observance includes worship on Ash 
Wednesday with the imposition of ashes and the cel-
ebration of Holy Communion. In addition, we will be 
hosting mid-week Lenten services on Wednesdays at 
7 p.m. Our Holy Week service schedule includes wor-
ship on Palm Sunday at 10 a.m. followed by a celebra-
tory brunch. There will be mid-week services at 7 
p.m. on Maundy Thursday and Good Friday. Easter 
Sunday worship will include Holy Communion and 
begin at 7:30 a.m. 

Other activities planned include honoring this 
year’s graduates, making plans for our Vacation Bible 
School coming in June, and the continuation of the 
confirmation class that began last month. We are ex-
tremely grateful to our members who serve the com-
munity in several capacities; the food bank and senior 
meal site are but two examples. 

Everyone is always welcome to join us in our wor-
ship and ministries!     Pastor Craig Groseclose 

Leland Pioneer Community Church 

We have had new heating and air conditioning units in-
stalled at the church.  This should make the worship envi-
ronment a bit more comfortable. 
 
Boaz Davis has been teaching from the book of 2 Samuel.  
It has been an interesting study of the life of David with 
his many pitfalls into sin.  All are welcome to visit or join 
in at any time.  Morning worship service is at 10 am. 
 
The first Sunday of each month we have an after-church 
fellowship.  What began as a cookie hour has morphed 
into a buffet offering many delicious tidbits.  
 
We thank Carolyn Winegeart for adopting the church 
building as her “after-retirement” project.  She keeps it 
tidied and ready for service each week. Sharon Harris 
 
“So you are no longer a slave, but God’s child; and since 
you are His child, God has made you also an heir.”  Gala-
tians 4:7 (NIV) 
                  

Southwick Community Center 
 
SAVE THE DATE…The Southwick Community Center is 
excited to announce it’s first  “Market” on June 10th, 
2023. We are looking for vendors and artisans to partic-
ipate in the market. The cost for a 10’ X 10’ space will 
be $10.00. Deadline for vendor sign up will be June 1st, 
2023 by contacting Brian Busby at  
brian.busby13@gmail.com  
The Market will be one of many events the community 
center will be hosting in order to raise money for the 
upkeep and maintenance of the building and surround-
ing property. 
We look forward to making new friends and engaging 
with our community. More details to be published 
soon.  Janis Hoisington 

KJ7 Community Organization  
Contact Guide 2023 

 
Due to the high cost of printing and postage, the KJ7 
Community Development Association is not planning to 
print the 2023 version of the Community Organization 
List. It is available for download at our website, kendrick-
juliaetta.org. Hard copies will be available at a few loca-
tions in the KJ7 area.  Juliaetta:  First Bank of Pizza and 
Pastry, Kendrick: Furrytale Mercantile. 

mailto:brian.busby13@gmail.com
http://kendrick-juliaetta.org/
http://kendrick-juliaetta.org/
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Kendrick-Juliaetta  
Distinguished Young Woman 2024 

 
59 years and still going strong!  Our local DYW 
Committee  is excited to introduce our upcoming 
“Thriller Nights” Program on April 22nd at 6:00 
p.m. at the Kendrick High School Gym! The theme, 
chosen by KHS Junior girls, will feature our candi-
dates performing live in three categories as dark-
ness falls across the gym and it transforms into a 
back alley with untold mysteries and hidden dan-
gers.   

Due to the generosity of local donations we 
are able to award our 2024 DYW a $2,000 scholar-
ship.  Along with multiple other category awards, 
we anticipate the total scholarships this year to 
total around $3,500.  Please come join us as these 
smart, talented, hard working girls show us their 
best selves in the areas of fitness, self expression, 
talent, interview and scholastic achievement.  
Angie Cannon 

JK Fire News 

In March, the firefighters from Kendrick and Juliaetta 
will be attending the Clearwater Fire Academy in Orofi-
no the weekend of March 17, 18, and 19th for further 
training.  

Open burning reminder May 10th-October 20th. 

Burning will end on the 9th of May and will not resume 
till the 21st of October. The city of Kendrick has a leaf/
grass dumpster available for the residents of Kendrick to 
dispose of their lawn clipping, branches and leaves. The 
city of Juliaetta has a permit system for open burning 
during those dates dependent on fire conditions. Con-
tact Juliaetta City Hall.  

   The Juliaetta Kendrick Firefighter 
Association Breakfast fundraiser will 
be held on March 26th at the Juliaetta 
Elementary School Cafeteria. Come 
out and enjoy a hearty breakfast with 
the fire department volunteers of 
your community. Breakfast starts at 
7:00 am and goes on until 11:00 am. 
Breakfast includes pancakes, ham, sausage, scrambled 
eggs, hash brown casserole, juice, milk, and coffee. 
Please come and support the firefighters. Rose Norris 

This Photo by 

 

JK Ambulance 2023  
Sausage Feed Fundraiser 

JK Ambulance is excited to an-

nounce our 2023 Sausage Feed 

fundraiser.  The schedule for this 

event will be Saturday, April 8th 

from 4:00pm to 7:00pm.  We will be conducting a drive-

thru process at the Kendrick High School parking lot, like 

that of 2021.  Meals include smoked German sausage, 

sauerkraut, green beans, apple sauce, dinner roll and 

desert for $15.00 per meal, $13.00 for Seniors.  Meal 

deliveries are available to the local Kendrick and Julietta 

vicinity.  We are also holding a raffle for a Camp Chef 

pellet grill (including accessories), along with half of a 

pig, cut and wrapped to your liking.  Raffle tickets are 

being sold for $5.00 each or 5 for $20.00.  We are selling 

bulk sausage now for $16.00 per two-pound package.  

Please contact a JK Ambulance member or call (208) 791

-9646 for questions, meal orders, raffle tickets and bulk 

sausage sales!  We appreciate the community’s support 

in making our 2023 fund raising event a huge success!  

Kim Cannon, president 

It’s Almost Recital Time! 
 

Marilou's School of Dance will present its 2023 
Spring Recital Showcase on Sunday, May 7th in the 
Kendrick High School gymnasium. The program be-
gins at 5:30pm and admission is free. 

 Established in 1994, MSD has been providing clas-
ses in tap, jazz, & baton to students from the local 
Juliaetta-Kendrick-Troy-Deary area for nearly 30 
years. Students range in age from 3 - 18 years old. 
Registration for new students occurs in September 
of each year. For more information about MSD, fol-
low our Facebook 
page:  www.facebook.com/
profile.php?
id=100057637900182, or 
visit our website:   
dancewith-
marilou.weebly.com." 
Marilou Markley 

https://www.anyonita-nibbles.co.uk/2015/02/why-we-eat-pancakes-on-shrove-tuesday.html
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 At the Grange 

You may have noticed the tea pot display in the Grange 
window.  It is to promote the upcoming Spring Tea 
scheduled for April 15th at 11:00 a.m. at the Grange.  Last 
year’s Mad Hatter Tea Party was a huge success, and 
those attending had a lot of fun.  Tickets are available for 
$15.00 per person, or you can reserve a table for four for 
$50.00.  Tickets can be purchased at Furry Tales or Humm 
Salon or reserved by phone 208-816-6116. 

This year we are offering the opportunity of dec-
orating a hat during the Spring Tea. This new event will 
be an exciting opportunity to show off your creativity. We 
will be adding a table with hats available for purchase at 
a low cost and an eclectic assortment of decorations to 
create a one-of-a-kind masterpiece. You are also wel-
come to wear your own hat.  There will be a hat contest 
with numerous categories. You are encouraged to wear 
your pearls and jewelry as well.  You will be treated to a 
lunch of delicate and delicious “Tiny Tidbit offerings” to 
go with your tea and refreshments. We thank all of you 
for attending the Sweetheart Breakfast on February 11th.  
This year’s proceeds will be earmarked for the upcoming 
roof installation.     Sharon Harris 

 

Winners of the Hat Contest in 2022 

News from the Senior Center 

 
Grants have enabled us to do more with less at the 
Senior Center.  We have just received a grant from 
TDS for $1000.00.  We are grateful for this shot in 
the arm.   We have also received a grant from the Ar-
ea Agency on Aging through the State of Idaho for 
$10,000.00.  This allowed us to purchase new equip-
ment for the kitchen, a new refrigerator, do wiring 
and plumbing jobs, install electric hand dryers in the 
restrooms, install a handicapped door at the en-
trance to the building, and much more.  

The Old Time Fiddlers entertained us January 25th.  It 
is always enjoyable to have them visit.   Sharon Harris 

Lions Club News 

All calendars were mailed in late Decem-
ber.  Unfortunately, the U. S. Postal Service 
has lost all calendars that were destined to 
locations outside of our two communities.  This is no 
fault of either of our local facilities.  We do not have 
enough on hand to replace the lost calendars, and it 
would be very expensive to do so.  Right now, Congress-
man Russ Fulcher is doing an investigation.  We extend 
our sincere apologies to all involved.  We are hanging on 
to hope that the USPS will find them. 

 Our club is happy to welcome three new members:  Nik-
ki Lettenmaier, and Brian and Mandy Bisbee. 

 The club has begun planning for this year’s Locust Blos-
som Festival to be held May 20th.  The theme will be 
Tiger Memories, in honor of the first All-School Reunion 
being held this year.  We invite you to plan your entries 
for the annual parade.  In addition to the parade, there 
will be vendor booths, a BBQ Beef lunch, kids’ races, a 
cornhole tourney, a fun run, live music in the park, and 
much more.  Sharon Harris 

Alcoholics Anonymous  

meeting 

Fridays at 7 pm 

Juliaetta Community Church 
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1959 Championship Team:  Leonard Eldridge, Raynor Havens, Jerome Pederson, Richard Nelson, Bruce Clemenhagen, Bill 

Blewett, Duane Meske, Lyle Parks, Reggie Wegner, Doug Shepherd,    Steven Groseclose, Robin Magnuson, Mr. Racicot. 

 
New at the Museum 

The family of Bill Blewett donated some interesting 
items to the museum, including a reel of the 1959 State 
Tournament Championship Game, as well as interesting 
photos and memorabilia. Kathy Garland sent along 
some mementos from her uncle, Ernie Heimgartner. 
We are always grateful to receive donations. 

Work is ongoing. Kay Roberts has been working dili-
gently on the archives at the museum, while Toni Greer 
continues with the Find-a-Grave project of adding fami-
ly information to gravesites. Jan Patterson and Theo 
Dygert are working on pictorial displays, making neces-
sary improvements. With the spring thaw, we are hop-
ing to get the rest of the signage for the Old School 
Tour in place. 

Our roof is beginning to leak.  So far, it is not in an area 
that is causing damage.  We need to put on a new roof.  
We have been looking at Duro-last products for the 
roof; they are good products, but expensive.  We will 
be applying for grants to fund this project.  Who knows 
when the last roof was put on?  Was it 50 or 60 years 
ago, or more? We have been smearing on patches to 
troublesome areas for the past ten years.  We will wel-
come any donations toward the project.   Sharon Harris 

7 Ridges Holistic 

Health 
Opening March 1 

305A, Main Street 

Juliaetta, ID 

Massage 

Herbal Healing 

Yoga 
Instructors Christine Prokay  

and  
Chandra Smith 

Ernest Hemmingway is buried in Ketchum Cemetery, 
Ketchum, Idaho. Hemingway's love affair with Idaho be-
gan in 1939 when he first came to stay at the Sun Valley 
Lodge. In fact, it was in Suite 206 that he finished one of 
his most well-known works, For 
Whom The Bell Tolls. Even to this 
day, the resort boasts an entire 
suite that commemorates Heming-
way and the time that he spent 
there.  

Locust Blossom Festival 

Coming  

MAY 20, 2023 

(Please note that the 

event has been moved 

from  

Memorial weekend!) 
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 HVGC Getting Ready for Spring 

Members of the Hill and Valley Garden Club gathered in 
January for their annual potluck and gift exchange.  This is 
done in January because December is always busy with 
wreath making and the holidays.  Good food, good friends 
and lots of laughs.   

      

It may sound like a far-off dream, but April is coming with 
flowers and plantings!  Mark your calendars for the Plant 
Exchange!  This year there will be two locations and dates:  
Juliaetta Library on April 18 and Troy Library on April 13, 
both from 2 – 6 PM.   All are welcome to come and select 
seeds and starts of plants.  If you have any to share, bring 
those but not necessary to attend.  Great opportunity to 
get some new plantings for your yard!  Hope to see you 
there! 

HVGC is awarding educational scholarships to graduating 
seniors interested in continuing their education in any field 
related to horticulture or agriculture.  Applications are 
available at the counselor’s office at the high school, and 
the deadline for them is the end of March.  

Plans are in the works to add spring bulbs and summer col-
or spots to the War Memorial Pool plantings that were 
started last year.  We are tentatively looking at a red, white 
and blue theme for the summer flowers to compliment the 
historical aspect of the pool.  The HVGC tends and plants 
several gardens in the Kendrick / Juliaetta area including 
the Butterfly Garden and Pink Garden in Juliaetta (thank 
you Polly Taylor-Dennler and Dorothy Taylor), the War Me-
morial plantings, Wallace Park and welcome sign on the 
north end of town, and Native Plant Garden near the RV 
dump site.  

Each spring, garden club members tour private yards or 
public businesses to soak in the beauty of things and get 
new ideas for plantings.  This year we are tentatively look-
ing at late June and plan to tour the Little Canyon Lavender 
and Wool Farm near Peck and then see the Green Things 
nursery in Riverside near Orofino.  We will have more defi-
nite information at a later date, but if you are interested, 
we invite you to join us.  It’s always a fun and interesting 
day! 

As always, anyone is welcome to drop by the Kendrick 
Grange the fourth Tuesday of every month at 1:00 pm for 
our meeting, great snacks and always a lot of fun! 
Raina Weyen 

The Book Nook 

 

“A reader lives a thousand lives before he dies.  The 
man who never reads, lives only one.” George RR Mar-
tin.  

I ran across this quote, and it is so true.  I went on a 
binge reading Donna Everhart books this last couple of 
months.  She writes well and will keep you turning 
pages.  She is an excellent story-
teller. 

The first is The Moonshiner’s 
Daughter.  It is the story of a bu-
limic teenage girl and her younger 
brother growing up without their 
mother.  It is set in North Caroli-
na’s Wilkes County during prohibi-
tion.  Her father’s family had al-
ways been boot-leggers, but she 
is not so sure it is the thing to do.  
A fascinating story.  

The second is The Road to Bittersweet.  We journey 
into the Appalachian Mountains to experience the 
hardships of a family torn apart by a flood disaster in 
the 1940s.  Share their joys and deep sorrows as they 
struggle to make a life on their farm when everything 
has been washed away.  It is a good story of one fami-
ly’s struggle to survive amidst unimaginable hardship. 

The third Donna Everhart book I read is The Forgiving 
Kind which takes place in the 1950s deep south on a 
cotton farm.  When the farm family loses their father 
and husband, a rich, reclusive neighbor offers his assis-
tance.  The family is thrown headlong into an evil 
scheme that brings with it violence, heartbreak, and 
finally justice.  Their family values are tested to the 
limit in an environment where the KKK still rules. 

The Dry Grass of August by Anna Jean Mayhew is an-
other well-written novel about segregation in the deep 
south.  The members of the Watts family love their 
black maid and nanny, whose name is Mary.  It takes 
place in 1954 with a young girl questioning why the 
color of the skin makes a difference.  This novel gives 
you a firsthand look at the work of the KKK. 

(Gosh, I guess I have been in the deep south for the 
last couple of months.)  The Threshing of Straw by Kim 
Catron takes you into the life of a black family in the 
deep south in 1962.  It is a story of secrets kept by a 
grandmother, a mother, and the community.  Young 
Macy May Johnson is only nine years old, but she des-
pises racism, and the damage secrets can cause. 

Keep reading!        Sharon Harris 
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Change In Employment for South Latah 
Highway District 

Road worker Cade Warner resigned in mid-November 
from SLHD’s Kendrick shop.  We wish him success in his 
new endeavors.  Mr. Dustin Brocke was hired on De-
cember 9, 2022 to fill the vacancy.  He is proving to be a 
great addition to our crew.  Dustin is a Kendrick native 
and graduated from Kendrick High School in 2002. He 
worked at George F. Brocke & Sons since 2001, but has 
always been interested in a career doing road mainte-
nance. In 2014, he married Tanya (Arnett) and they 
have 2 sons, Curtis (age 7) and Felix (age 3). Dustin en-
joys running 
equipment, four
-wheeling, 
boating and 
spending time 
with family. He 
is excited for 
the opportunity 
to work for the 
South Latah 
Highway Dis-
trict.   Barb 
Wendt, SLHD 
Clerk 

VFW News and Events 
The VFW will be hosting fund-raising events through-
out the year as well as working with Kendrick Alumni 
to request a federal grant. The monies will be used to 
renovate, restore, and refresh the building, preserving 
the hall for future generations and community events. 
The building is available for rent and can host a couple 
of hundred people. It‘s a wonderful place for our com-
munity to gather to celebrate weddings, birthdays, 
anniversaries, and each other. 
On February 11th the VFW Hall was transformed into a 
glamourous venue by Fury Tales Mercantile Enter-
prise’s for their Famous Love Stories Valentine’ Party. 
The event hosts provided the community with food, 
games, and live band for dancing.  

Upcoming VFW Events 
May 20 - Locust Blossom  
May 29 – Memorial Day Ceremonies 
(Kendrick, Troy, Deary, Bovill and Elk 
River) 
July 8 - Troy Old Timers Day 
July 15 - Nathan Daniels Memorial 
Car Show 
August 5 – Deary Days 

 
VFW Members Highlight 
Brian and Mandie Busby moved to Kendrick in April 
2021. They joined the Baker-Lind VFW 3913 Post soon 
after. Brian is a retired First Sergeant with 27 years of 
service. He served 10 years on active duty and 17 years 
in the Washington Army National Guard. He served in 
two combat tours in Iraq (’03 and ‘06). During Brian’s 
first tour he ran a supply warehouse and his second, 
he ran a detainee and escort platoon out of Bagdad. 
Brian enjoys riding his Harley’s and working with heavy 
equipment. Mandie is retired Sergeant First Class with 
22 years of service. She served on active duty and ac-
tive guard reserve status for the Washington Army 
National Guard. Mandie served one tour in Korea (’94) 
as a wheel vehicle mechanic and one tour in Iraq (’06) 
as a tracked vehicle mechanic and in an administrative 
role. Mandie enjoys hanging out with her friends and 
family as well as taking care of her chickens and goats. 
Sherill Calhoun 

New Community Event Center in the Works 

The building formerly known as the United Methodist 
Church in Kendrick has new owners and will now be 
used as a center for community events. One event, 
mentioned in our last newsletter, is a support group/
bible study on Tuesday nights. The address is  810 Main 
Street in Kendrick. 
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Build It and They Will Come… 
 
Kendrick High School’s Ag Teacher, Matt Ross, has a 
dream that is coming to fruition in 2023. It will provide 
training, education, and skills to local youth and buying 
opportunities for local gardeners.  
 
The name of the project is simply “The Greenhouse,” a 30 
x 96 (2,880 sq ft.)  building, that has been designed and 
will be constructed by 15 of the students in the Ag Pro-
gram, under the direction of Mr. Ross.  The greenhouse 
will be located on the old tennis courts, just behind the 
building that the Ag Department has currently outgrown.  
 
In October of 2022, Matt and his sons drove to Columbia 
Falls, Montana, to disassemble the acquired greenhouse, 
a task that took a weekend with the help of some locals, 
to have transported back to Kendrick by Jack Buell Truck-
ing out of St. Maries, ID.  
 
Students have been busy this school year developing a 
working model of the greenhouse as well as in labs to 
determine which kind of concrete formula will best fit the 
long term needs of the building.  They are eager to lay 
forms and pour the concrete once the weather warms 
up.    
 
The Greenhouse will be a multipurpose building and the 
largest of its kind in our area.  Part of the space will be 
used to propagate and breed plants, while another por-
tion will be set aside for student/community education.   
 
The building is not zoned for retail sales; however, there 
will be a space allocated outside the structure for stu-
dents to sell plants, which will include the wildly popular 
floral baskets between the months of May and June.  The 
plan is to increase the number of baskets next year to 
between 200-300.  They will be available for sale on a 
first-come, first-served basis.  The baskets will include 
some mixed shade options, adding perennials as well.  
 
Funding for The Green House has been provided by a des-
ignated greenhouse account (10K) and by the school dis-
trict (12K).  Donations to finish project details are still be-
ing gratefully accepted.  In addition, the students need 
more containers (especially 1 gallon size) for planting, 
which can be dropped by the outside door of the Ag 
building anytime.  Sherill Calhoon 

KJ7 Ridges Business Spotlight 

This is an interview-styled article featuring local business-
es in the area. If you would like to nominate a local busi-
ness for a feature article, please 
email kj7ridgessmallbusiness@yahoo.com  
with the subject line “KJ7 Ridges Business Spotlight.” 

In this issue, we are featuring a published local photogra-
pher, Jenna Watkins, who owns FIELD + FERN Photog-
raphy Co. Jenna specializes in, but is not limited to, cou-
ples, weddings and elopement photography. How did you 
get started, or what inspired you to become a photogra-
pher? 

“I actually began this journey working as a journalistic 
photographer. When my passion began to trickle into my 
personal life and photographing friends and family grew 
beyond a hobby, I decided to make it a business. In 2021, 
after working as a photographer part-time on the week-
ends, I left my job at State Farm to go full time.” 

What sets you apart from other businesses in your field?  

“My style of photography is very Pacific Northwest 
Themed. Moody greens, dramatic landscapes & soulful 
images. I have a healthy combination of posing my clients 
while also, in a documentary fashion, capturing them as 
they are.“ 

How has being a small business changed your life? 

“Well, first of all, it’s been incredibly humbling. Between 
my desire to grow as a successful business and serving 
others, I’ve truly grown to just love people. I not only get 
to meet new people and learn their stories, but I get to 
illustrate them. Gifting is my love language and with pho-
tography I feel like I can perpetually give my clients not 
only beautiful keepsake images, but a fun and meaningful 
experience, as well.” 

Jenna Watkins 

FIELD + FERN Photography Co.  

https://fieldandfernphotographyco.mypixieset.com  

Facebook | Instagram  

208.790.6688 
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Hardware Brewery Now Open 
Welcome In! We are proud to announce our opening to 
you. Our doors are open 6am daily for a delicious morn-
ing coffee. Come in to enjoy the atmosphere and use our 
high speed wifi. We are open for dinner 7 days a week 
starting at 4pm. On Friday, Saturday, and Sunday, we are 
open for lunch service at 11 am, featuring classic hot and 
cold sandwiches, soup, and other brunch items. Stay 
tuned on the Hardware Brewing Facebook page for 
nightly specials and the soup of the day.   

We thank everyone who came out to the grand opening 
and the soft openings.  We are truly sorry if we missed 
anyone. This has been a whirlwind of an adventure so 
far, and we are thankful for all the perspectives we have 
gotten on the food, atmosphere, and service. We have 
taken it all into consideration and are continually striving 
to offer you a high-quality place to eat and gather.  

To all my family and friends in the community, I thank 
you for the support you have given me in this endeavor. 
It makes me so happy to get to share this special place 
with you. My mom, Patty Appel, and I have poured all 
our energy into building a team to serve you what you 
deserve. A big thank you to the new community mem-
bers I have had the pleasure to meet recently and who 
have given me a chance. We are working hard to get it all 
right and appreciate your understanding when we may 
not.  

I would like to give special thanks to  Holly True Verret, a 
new community member who has lent me her hard 
earned talent in the restaurant industry to guide the 
front of the house; Connie Collins, my bonus mom grow-
ing up, soup extraordinaire, and now my head chef from 
Helmer; my mom Patty, for her love, time, and expertise; 
and my Nana Sharon Harris whom I couldn’t have gone 
this far without. This has been a team effort and these 
ladies deserve recognition for their large part in reopen-
ing this place. 

We are the new Owners of the Hardware Brewery in 
Kendrick and are eager to give you service with a smile. 
Call us at 208-289-5000 to make large-party reservations 
or to place an order. Follow us on Hardware Brewing on 
Facebook for more info or to send us a message. Check 
us out next time you are around! I would love to see you 
enjoy the place soon. Layne Harris 

Women’s Business Network News 

The Nez Perce/Latah Counties Women’s Business Net-
work has a full calendar of fun and educational events for 
2023 with outreach to many outlying communities. 

February 17th’s meeting was at the Pie Safe in Deary with 
guest speaker, Lesley Yanak, Vice President of Sales/
Marketing for Onelife Senior Living who 
spoke on The ABC’s of Senior Living.   

Lesley has over 30 years of senior living 
experience serving seniors in Idaho, Ore-
gon and Arizona and has a BA in Business 
with a concentration in Marketing from 
Pacific Lutheran University in Tacoma, 
WA.  Lesley@lyanak.com 

She and her family live in Deary, ID. 

March 28, 2023, will be an opportunity for all women 
who want to learn how to handle a firearm confidently.  
Training will be at Rivaura Winery from 9 am to 5 pm and 
will be conducted by Liz Harper of Paper and Steel, who 
is a certified NRA Instructor.   Cost is $100 and lunch/
snacks will be provided.   

April 21, 2023, our speakers will be Amber Broke and 
Christine Huddleston of Helping Hands Animal Rescue.  
The time for this event is from 1 pm to 3 pm and the cost 
of $15 will be a donation to this wonderful organization.   

The Women’s Business Network is a great opportunity to 
make new friends, showcase your business and or skills, 
and learn what resources are available in our communi-
ty. 

We hope you will join us.   

Contact Sherill Calhoun for more information – sherillcal-
houn@gmail.com.  

Granny’s Recipes 

Tomato soup cake 

1 3/4 cups flour                                1 1/2 tsp cinnamon 1 
1 tsp baking soda                           1/2 tsp nutmeg 
1/4 tsp cloves                                 1 1/2 tsp baking powder 
1/4 tsp salt                                      1/2 cup butter 
1 cup sugar                                      2 eggs 
1 can tomato soup                         1/3 cup raisins  
1/3 cup nuts 

Cream butter and sugar, add eggs one at a time. Now 
add tomato soup to combine.  Mix dry ingredients in sep-
arate bowl. Now add dry to wet and stir to combine. 
Adding raisins and nuts is optional. Spray 9x13 pan, pour 
in batter and bake at 350 degrees for 30 minutes. Frost 
when cool or dust with powdered sugar. A cream cheese 
frosting is good on this cake. You will be pleasantly sur-
prised at how yummy this cake tastes. Look forward to 
next recipe "Depression Cake." 
Tawnda Bromley 

 

mailto:Lesley@lyanak.com
mailto:sherillcalhoun@gmail.com
mailto:sherillcalhoun@gmail.com
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JoJo’s Kendrick Cafe 

Let me introduce you to two of Kendrick’s newest busi-
ness owners, William, and Randee McCullum.  Many of 
you may know them from dining at the Pizza Factory in 
Orofino or Effie’s in Lewiston, which are two of their en-
terprises.  

William and Randee are now the proud owners of JoJo’s 
Kendrick Café and are excited to provide fresh/
homemade food, great service, and support to the com-
munity of Kendrick.  Randee said, “the community of 
Kendrick has been very good to me, and I want pay that 
kindness forward.”  

Randee is no stranger to Kendrick as the cheerleading 
coach at Kendrick High School for the past four years.  
She served as a track coach, and when she went to watch 
her stepson play football at Kendrick High, she noticed 
that there was a need to bring more spirit to the cheer-
leading squad and volunteered to take on the job. 

While Randee runs the day-to-day operations of the eat-
eries, William, who is a welder at Bentz Boats in Lewis-
ton, manages the financial accounting side of each busi-
ness.  Randee will spend the bulk of her time at JoJo’s 
and is very confident in the management and staff in 
Orofino and Lewiston in her temporary absence.   

The name “JoJo” was selected by family consensus be-
cause her middle name is Jo.  Her mother called her by 
“Jo” and a group of close friends always referred to her 
as “JoJo”.   

William and Randee have a blended family of five ages; 9 
(Nova), 15 (Ryle), 19 (Star), 20 (Aiden) & 23 (Anteia).  
Their daughter, Star, was a cheerleader at Kendrick High 
School and currently works in the family business at the 
Pizza Factory in Orofino.    

Randee prides herself on embracing community and serv-
ing fresh (not frozen) food in her eateries.  The menus at 
JoJo’s Kendrick Café will include some familiar items and 
some new signature additions.  A variety of homemade 
cinnamon rolls will don the menu as well as English 
muffins and fresh biscuits to accompany a scratch gravy 
to die for! 

Will they offer the famous Effie Burger?  Although it will 
not be a regular item on the menu, you may see it occa-
sionally offered as a special; however, the gizzards and 
mushrooms that are such a hit at Effie’s will be available 
on a regular basis.  

JoJo’s will welcome events through community collabora-
tions with a full bar in the rear of the restaurant.  There 
will be a few subtle changes to the restaurant that will be 
indicative of what drives Randee’s entrepreneurial spirit.  
Oh, and make sure you ask to see Tiger Table!  
Sherill Calhoon 

Gritman Update: Healing Begins Close to Home 

The ability to care for entire families and ensure the health of 
patients across the course of life is what motivates Sarah Au-
rich. 

A Family Nurse Practitioner, Aurich treats patients at Gritman’s 
Kendrick Family Medicine clinic at 606 Main St. She is passion-
ate about caring for everyone – from younger patients who 
come in for child wellness exams and sports physicals to adults 
and seniors who seek out preventative advice or care for 
chronic conditions. 

“I truly love caring for my patients and doing everything I can 
to promote a healthy lifestyle for them,” she said. 

Aurich is quick to stress the importance of preventative 
screenings and conversations she can have with her patients as 
part of routine visits to stay on top of each patient’s health. 

Serving Kendrick, Juliaetta and the greater 7 Ridges area, 
Kendrick Family Medicine offers primary care and family-
focused treatment that is integrated into the greater hospital 
and clinic system. 

Primary care providers including Aurich can refer care into the 
greater Gritman Medical Center hospital and clinic network, 
which is expanding services for patients across the region.  

Recent projects include: 

*Buildout of several clinical spaces at Gritman’s downtown 
medical office building in Moscow, a project that will expand 
access for oncology, neurology, and interventional pain ser-
vices in the region, making it easier for patients to receive all 
their care in one place. Construction is underway now and ex-
pected to be complete in Summer 2023. 

*Experienced Urologist Dr. Bryan Smith joined the Gritman 
System in February with the addition of a new Gritman Urolo-
gy practice. The practice, located inside the hospital in Mos-
cow, provides comprehensive care for a wide range of urologic 
conditions, including a full host of surgical options.    

*Gritman recently acquired the Da Vinci Surgical System, an 
advanced and minimally invasive robotic solution that optimiz-
es patient outcomes and accelerates recovery times for kidney 
and prostate patients. The advanced device, located in the 
hospital’s Surgery Department, is already being utilized by Dr. 
Smith, as well as providers with Moscow-Pullman OB/GYN. 

*Sleep Medicine physician Dr. Preetha Rosen started seeing 
patients in October at the Gritman Sleep Clinic in downtown 
Moscow. Dr. Rosen has 
extensive experience in 
treating the full spec-
trum of Sleep Medicine 
disorders. 

Referrals for all special-
ty services can be made 
through Aurich or any 
other primary care pro-
vider. Gritman’s latest 
updates are available at 
gritman.org/newsroom.  
Brad Gary 
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Bring Awareness to Autism in April 

April is National Autism Awareness Month, Autism 
effects 1 in every 60 children in the United States. It is an 
epidemic in our country and world-wide, it affects male 
and female children, every race, creed, color and reli-
gion. The disorder affects more children than childhood 
cancer, juvenile diabetes, or pediatric AIDS. Boys are 3 
to 4 times more likely to be diagnosed than girls. Most 
of the cases are idiopathic, meaning there is no known 
cause for the disease; this is why the puzzle piece repre-
sents the mystery of the disease. I know many families in 
our community are affected be this disease process, me 
included.  

Show your support during the month of April and light 
your house up blue. Replace your regular front porch 
lights with blue ones. Be there for each other as support.  

Gluten free and dairy diets can we very helpful in lessen-
ing the symptoms of autism. Alternative therapies are 
having positive impacts on autism, such as pet therapy, 
massage, chiropractor, dance/movement therapy, music 
therapy, meditation, and yoga. There are resources 
available for Moscow, Lewiston, and just across the bor-
der into WA. The Blackberry Brew and Pub, Bottoms Up 
and 7 Ridges Holistic Health will have events in the 
month of April to promote awareness. Please check our 
Facebook pages and Websites for updates.  
Christine A. Prokay, MSESS, BA, RA, LMT 

The Blackberry Brew and Pub 

If you haven’t been to the Blackberry lately, now is 

the time! Our schedule is bursting with fun events 

and great food.   

During March, we are celebrating Thursdays with 

trivia night; each week will have a different theme. 

On March 17th, we will offer an Irish menu and 

drink specials for our St. Patty’s Day celebration. 

Saturday night bands include Daniel Faller, Running 

with the Boyz, and the Lukenbills. Every Sunday, we 

offer breakfast from 10 a.m. to 1 p.m. and drink 

specials. On the last Saturday, we are hosting a lip 

sync and air guitar contest, complete with prizes! 

To get the full calendar, check us out on Facebook 

or message for more information!  Christine Prokay 

A Scottish-Inspired Castle in Juliaetta? 

Also known as the Abram A. Adams home, built and com-
pleted a 117 years ago, the majestic castle holds much 
history and stories that only Justin Cope (owner) can 
share with you.  

After researching 191 State Street, Juliaetta, ID, I decided 
I did not need to recapitulate details about the history of 
the castle as it would be superfluous. Instead, I asked 
Justin if we could meet and have an organic conversation 
versus an interview. Justin agreed and did a marvelous 
job making me feel welcome in his home.  

Upon meeting Justin at the main entrance of the castle, I 
noticed on the grounds what looked like an iron box. He 
said, “That’s Juliaetta’s first jail.”  Wow, it still stands! 
Justin began my tour with some fun facts about the cas-
tle home, which includes how Mr. Adams shared cuttings 
with locals that were grown on his six acres.  Another fun 
fact is this castle house was the very first in town to have 
an indoor bathroom. The claw-based tub is original and 
the bathroom is fully functional today.  

Going room to room in the 3-story castle, I asked Justin 
questions that I personally wanted answers to via my 
curiosity.  He was beyond obliging and happy to share his 
memories of his proudly owned estate.  

“What is your favorite room in the castle and why?” Iron-
ically, we were standing in his favorite room when I 
asked him this question.  He answered, “This bedroom 
which faces the southeast. The morning sun that comes 
through the window is amazingly bright.  It is cheerful 
and gives you the feeling you are in a tower.” Second, I 
asked Justin “If walls could talk what would they say?” 
He needed a few moments to ponder this question. Jus-
tin replied, “We are history and will be here another 100 
years. Juliaetta is a good place to call home.” “What is 
your current focus for the castle?” Justin took me to the 
smaller of the four bedrooms upstairs where he is doing 
a complete renovation. This room will resemble a one- 
room school house. Once completed, it will have you 
feeling like you need to have your slate in hand ready for 
class.  “Is the castle haunt-
ed?” I will not share his 
answer but invite you to 
schedule your own tour.  

For tours call:  
(208)-816-3244 
Judi Fuller 
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RIVAURA 

I recently made my way to  Rivaura Winery’s new Coeur d’ 
Alene location at 505 E. Sherman Avenue.  It is a beautiful 
venue with lots of exciting events, including live music 
every Friday. 

The legacy of the Hewetts spans more 
than 100 years in the Lewis-Clark Valley.  
They were homesteaders in the area be-
fore moving to Arrow near Juliaetta, Ida-
ho, in 1959.   

The family continues to run their hay and 
cattle ranching business to this day at 
their Hewett River Ranch property as well 
as on Webb Ridge just south of Lewiston, Idaho. 

The vision of Rivaura came to life in 2014 when the first 
vines were planted.  What remains constant across the 
last century is the Hewett family’s close working relation-
ship with and reverence for the land they call home. 

The 3rd annual Rose’ River Run is coming up on May 13, 
2023, in Juliaetta.  As with last year, a portion of the pro-
ceeds and all donations go to Families Against Fentanyl. 
Sherill Calhoon 

News from the Sticky Kitchen 
We bake weekly in this kitchen, fulfilling orders for pick up 
on Fridays and Saturdays from 4pm to 7pm, so please take 
a peek at our menu here:  the-sticky-
kitchen2013.square.site and let us know how we might 
help bless your table and tummies.  Are you a planner like 
me?  All of our baked goods, from cookies to dinner rolls, 
freeze well, allowing you to plan out your week or for that 
special occasion.  Have a hankering for something sweet, 
but not feeling like a cookie?  Take a gander at our candy 
and cupcake selections to see if they will satisfy that crav-
ing! 
 
Now, we do ask, if you need a bake tailored to a celebra-
tion, perhaps an upcoming baby shower, business dinner 
or event, birthday bash or other special occasion, please 
reach out at least 2 weeks before the big day demands 
your bakes be on hand so that our kitchen crew has ample 
time to bring your vision to life.   
 
Not quite ready to commit to an order, but hoping to snag 
a taste of our bakes?  Stop by our booth at any of our up-
coming events!  From loaves to chocolate fudge, giant 
cookies to challah, you can snag any item from our current 
menu as well as a few that aren’t.   
 
Pull that calendar out and pencil in the LCV Artisan Market 
at the Nez Perce Fair Grounds on March 25th, 2023 from 
11am to 4pm and drop by with a smile, a hello and grab 
your favorite treat or try something new!  We can’t wait 
to see you! Nicole Seegmiller 

  
Thank you all for supporting our little shop and the occa-
sional events we put on. We just love this community!!  
 
We have scheduled a date for the next paint class, Sun-
day, March 5th at 3:30, and it will be held at Furry Tale 
Inn.  There will be limited seating, so be sure to reserve 
your spot by calling us at 208-289-3156 or stop by the 
shop.   
 
Also, we’re planning an Adult Easter Egg Hunt scheduled 
for Saturday, April 1st.  Follow our Facebook page 
@furrytalemercantile, and website furry-tale-farm.com 
for more details about the hunt.   
 
Furry Tale Inn - Available now, stay in the beautiful, his-
toric charm of 704 East Main Street in downtown 
Kendrick! If you’re looking for a romantic getaway, a 
place for visiting friends or family, or a delightful century
-old venue for a special occasion, don’t delay! Dates are 
booking up quickly, so reach out to us today!  208-289-
3156 or furrytalefarmvenue@gmail.com      
Sharlene Mitchell 

North Central Idaho Properties 

North Central Idaho Properties is located at 610 E Main 
in Kendrick. One of our passions is helping buyers pur-
chase local businesses and then watching as they re-
style them into distinctive locations. Just recently, we 
worked with Layne and Patty, who purchased Hard-
ware Brewery. The Blackberry in Juliaetta has been 
completely transformed by our clients, David and Chris-
tine, and we are so excited to see what magic our buy-
er, Gray, will bring to Cullpeppers. We are so thrilled to 
have guided them all through the commercial real 
estate process and can't wait to support their local 
businesses!  

We will soon be opening a new office in Orofino on the 
ground floor of the Helgeson hotel. Stop in to meet our 
newest agents, Kathy Pence and Jennifer Williams. 
Both are experienced realtors whose service and com-
munity-minded values are a perfect fit for our team. 

Our broker has recognized Brenda Halen and Bob Stout 
as two of the top realtors in the area, with Brenda 
closing over 50 sales and Bob with just under 50 sales 
last year. We look forward to continuing to serve you 
and our communities in 2023. With our team, it's all 
about you.  Jennifer Williams 

mailto:furrytalefarmvenue@gmail.com
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House Finches 

House Finches are small birds with fairly large beaks and 
somewhat flattened heads. Adult males are rosy red 
around the face and breast with streaky brown backs, 
bellies and tails. In flight, the red rump is conspicuous. 
Adult females are plain grayish-brown with thick, blurry 
streaks and indistinctly marked faces. The birds are 
roughly the size of house sparrows, but more slender.   

If your goal is an introduction to house finches, a seed-
filled bird feeder is your best bet.  Find a pair of binocu-
lars and a comfortable seat, because a popular feeder 
location will draw a range of small finch-sized birds in 
constant motion.  You may see pine siskins, juncos, chick-
adees, and one or more kinds of finches including gold-
finches.  There are 3 finches with rosy heads that are eas-
ily confused.  Cassin’s Finch has the brightest red color.  
The crown of its head has feathers that appear to need 
being combed down.  The red fades to a white under-
neath.  The purple finch is slightly chunkier with heavier 
head and neck and the color tends to an old rose tone.   
Purple finches are rare in our part of Idaho.   It takes 
careful observation to be sure which finch you see.  In 
our area, when in doubt, it’s safest to claim, “It’s proba-
bly a house finch!” 

To further complicate things, male house finch color may 
not be red at all, but orange or even yellow.  The color is 
determined by compounds in their diet, the same ones 
that provide color in carrots and tomatoes.  Females pre-
fer the mates with the biggest, brightest red patches – 
indicators of a well-fed male.  

House finches are well adapted to dry climates, but they 
still need water which may be obtained from vegetation.  
These small birds can consume their body weight in fluids 
daily.  Bird feeders with nearby birdbaths are powerful 
attractions. 

Western house finches tend to build nests within 60 feet 
of the previous season’s nest location.  Sites are variable: 
tall trees, planters, streetlights, windowsills.  The im-
portant features are a sturdy base and overhead protec-
tion from rain and sun. 

House finches are strictly 
vegetarian, eating seeds, 
buds, leaves and fruit.  
Only when hatchlings are 
very young, may parents 
offer some protein in the 
form of fly larvae. 

 Nora Abbott 

 Shopping Local Ensures Food Security  
in Tough Times 

 
The US has been putting all of its eggs in one basket for a 
long time, but that’s proving to be a poor strategy to ensur-
ing our nation’s food security.  

On January 29, 2023 the third largest egg producing opera-
tion in the country burned to the ground, representing yet 
another tragic disruption to the mass food production 
model in the US. More than twenty similar facilities burned 
in 2022, according to reports. 

With egg prices at the grocery store already sky high fol-
lowing an outbreak of bird flu in 2022, the loss of this mass 
market producer is sure to further inflate prices of eggs for 
the retail shopper. Enter the rural small farm as the hero in 
this tale of resiliency. 

Even before this latest egg factory met its end, poultry 
owners large and small here on the Palouse had already 
started responding to the community’s increased need for 
eggs. New ads for duck and chicken eggs have cropped up 
everywhere, offering to fill the needs of the market with 
local farm-fresh eggs. 

These days it’s not uncommon to find eggs being sold at 
the grocery store for more than $7 per dozen, but shop-
pers can still find and purchase healthier local, farm-fresh 
eggs for around $4 or $5 a dozen, and the money stays 
here in the community.  

Local producers coming to the rescue of the mass market 
food production model is nothing new in this area. On our 
small farm in Deary, we produce pastured pork and grass-
fed beef which we primarily sell at the local farmers mar-
kets. But in 2020, when COVID-related shutdowns else-
where in the country affected food supplies at grocery 
stores here in Idaho, our family made hundreds of deliver-
ies of our farm-raised meat and eggs to Moscow residents 
and surrounding communities whose access to basic re-
sources were suddenly restricted due to lockdowns or sup-
ply chain disruptions. 

We weren’t the only farm doing it. Dozens of rural Idaho 
producers were able to meet the demand of the communi-
ty straight from their farms and gardens. As a result, Idaho 
small farmers, producers and business here on the Palouse 
flourished during the pandemic, as the mass food produc-
tion model showed its weakness.  

As worldwide economic conditions remain uncertain, and 
the US continues to be impacted by the loss of mass mar-
ket food production plants, Idaho is uniquely positioned for 
food resiliency. In addition to our robust existing agricultur-
al resources, Idaho has recently attracted an influx of new 
landowners who are trying their hand at farming and food 
production. This growing number of rural small farms and 
independent food producers will surely serve to bolster our 
sustainable food resources by bringing more diversity and 
fresh perspectives to our community, which should ensure 
continued local and regional economic resiliency, regard-
less of conditions elsewhere. 

Supporting local producers, new and old, even when na-
tional supply chains are stable promises a bright future for 
our own local economic resilience, as well as for the quality 
of food available here on the Palouse. Erika Sattler 

Erika Sattler is the owner of Texas Ridge LLC, selling pas-
tured pork, grass fed beef and non-GMO livestock feed pro-
duced by her family’s regenerative farm in Deary, Idaho. 
Erika also started the Latah Farmers Market in 2021, which 
now has two farmers market locations to serve customers, 
one in Troy and one in Potlatch. These markets are operat-
ed independent of municipal governments, and only exist 
for the purpose of improving access to local food and prod-
ucts raised on small farms in Latah County. 
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This newsletter is supported by generous contributions from the following sponsors: 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

If you would like to become a 

newsletter sponsor, please 

make your check payable to KJCDA-Newsletter. 

Please send your contribution to: 

KJCDA, PO Box 204, Kendrick, ID  83537 

 

Name or Organization Name: 

________________________________________________ 

Check one: 

[   ]  Individual        [    ] Business         [    ] Church or Organization 

Businesses: 
Avista 
BTH Farms Inc 
Cannon’s Electric 
Clearwater Power Company 
Clearwater Propane Company 
Colter’s Creek Winery 
Curry, Inc 
George F. Brocke & Sons Inc 
Kendrick Dental 
FJ & S Farms LLC  
Furry Tale Mercantile 
Hazeltine LLC 
Hardware Brewing  
Heimgartner Aviation 
Hill Top Grooming Shop 
Latah Credit Union 
Mann & Stanke 
McGregor Company 
North Central Idaho Properties  
Phil’s Family Foods 
Renfrow TV and Electric 
Rivaura Estate Vineyards  
     & Winery 
Rodger Warner Construction 
Skyview Inn 
South Latah Highway District 
Stella-Jones Corporation 
Taylor Construction 
Taylor Dennler Gardens 

Community Organizations and 
Churches 
Cameron WELCA 
City of Juliaetta 
City of Kendrick 
Friends of the Juliaetta Community Library 
Hill and Valley Garden Club 
J-K Heritage Foundation 
J-K Senior Meals 
Juliaetta Church of the Nazarene 
Juliaetta Community Church 
Juliaetta Community Improvement Associa-
tion 
Juliaetta Kendrick Recreation District 
Juliaetta Kendrick Firefighters Association 
Juliaetta Volunteer Fire Department 
Kendrick Lions Club 
Kendrick Volunteer Fire Department 
Leland Community Church 
Southwick Bible Church 
Southwick Community Center 
The Kendrick Fellowship Group 
VFW Post 3913 

Individuals (continued): 
Ted Meske 
Betty Mustoe 
Mark Mustoe and Barry James 
Jon and Ann Nilsson 
Val and Rose Norris 
Lyle and Sharon Parks 
Barbara Paulson 
Diane Pettit 
Vic and Liz Racicot 
Tim and Vicky Racicot 
Judy and Burney Ramming 
Horst and Loeda Reil 
Kevin and Linda Renfrow 
Sandy and Michael Rollins 
Tom and Birdie Rowden 
Ron and Cheryl Rumbolz 
John and Colleen Schuit 
Doug and Nell Schweikl 
Stanley and Shelly Searcy 
Dale and Patti Silflow 
Gary and Shary Silflow 
Jayne Smith 
Bob Steiner 
Ann Taylor 
Dorothy Taylor 
Bill and Irene Thorton  
Rochelle Troyano 
Bob and Deb Utke 
Jayne and John Weber 
Kathy Walker 
Bill Warren 
John and Jessica Wegner 
Ruth Ann Wegner 
Julie and John Wedin 
Dean and Raina Weyen 
Donna Weyen 
Bill and Mary Wills 
Richard and Vickie Witt 
Roger and Becky Witt 
Don and Yetta Wilkins 
Ellen C. Wood 
Kathie Wood 
Nancy Young 
Mike York 

Individuals: 
John and Mary Abitz 
William and Lisa Anderson 
Marilyn Benjamin 
Verma Benjamin 
Dick and Vicky Benscoter 
Alfred Boone 
Darrel Brocke 
George Brocke 
Greg and Alice Broemling 
Ron and Sherill Calhoun 
Steve Camp 
Esther Chrystal 
Don and Julie Cooper 
T. Cortese 
Roger L Courtright 
Bill and Joann Cowger 
Tom and Treva Crooks 
Jim Cuddy 
Mark and Polly Dennler  
Marilyn Eichner 
Bob and Sharon Finnell 
James and Emily Fredenberg 
Ellen Gimmestad 
John and Candis Glassey 
Reagan and Lindsey Grabner 
Larry Groseclose 
Lanna Hammond  
Doug and Sharon Harris 
Kaye Harris 
Chuck and Pat Havens  
Betty Heimgartner 
Lee and Barb Heimgartner 
Phil and Donna Heinen 
Buddy and Alice Henson 
Stan and Diana Hill 
Bud Holt 
Teri Hornberger 
Joann Hosley 
Lillian Howerton 
Rita and Paul Hutcheson 
Ruth Ann Hutcheson 
Betty Huffman 
Lynn Jones and DL Stoops 
David and Hazel Jones 
 

Individuals (continued): 
Ron and Kathy Jones 
John and Dana Kelly 
Pat and Debbie Kelly 
Camm and Diana Kirk 
Deb and David Klatt 
Grace Konen 
Sandy Lawrence 
Fred and Betty Lettenmaier 
Nikki Lettenmaier 
Joy Lindner 
Donna Lohman 
Gerald and Peggy Lohman 
Ed and Mariann Lynch 
Gisele Magnuson 
Lee Magnuson 
Tom and Gayle Marek 
Judith and Gary Marvin 
Steve and Carol McDowell 
Hermina Meyer 
Marlene Meyer 
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